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ISSUE 20 September 2016
Kent Private Sector Group, Linda Hibbs, Chair & Tonbridge and Malling BC

A number of PSHG members attended a KCC meeting with Postural Stability Providers (KCC Public Health commissioned) and had an opportunity to explain what private sector housing can do to help the “vulnerable” clients who attend their classes. Details of all PSHG teams have been exchanged and hopefully this will lead to invitations to attend classes to promote our work and offer home assessments (where available).

Some discussion has been taking place on the Your Home, Your Health module which is held on Locata. It was originally devised by JPPB and Thanet took forward the integration with Locata although this is not very well developed. We have been looking at the form with a view to amending it and the investigations of whether Locata can be used with it to trigger referrals etc is at an early stage.

KFRS have spoken at our March meeting regarding their Safe and Well project. It is clear further discussions with housing teams is required to prevent duplication of work and ensure we are working efficiently together. 

The increased DFG allocations were discussed and subsequently a Kent wide KCC/district meeting took place on 29/3/16 to agree the way forward for DFG allocations and activities previously covered by the Social Care Capital Grant.  Updates on Winter Warmth, Warm Homes and the Fuel Poverty Strategy were provided along with the regular discussion on the Group’s action plan. 

Housing Strategy & Enabling Sub Group, Liz Crockford & Jennifer Shaw, Co-Chairs

The HCA Shared Ownership & Affordable Home Programme 2016-21 bidding round closes on 2 September.  The Programme predominantly supports the provision of new Help to Buy  Shared Ownership homes.  There is scope under the specialist/supported housing allocation to secure funding for homes for rent for various vulnerable groups, including homeless families. 
The outcome of the Starter Homes technical consultation is awaited.  This should  provide clarity re. local connection, any pay back period applying to the 20% initial discount and the percentage  provision required on qualifying sites. 
The HSEG will now be represented on the Affordability Task & Finish Group.
The refreshed Kent Rural Housing Protocol is being finalised.  It has been delayed by the introduction of the voluntary Right to Buy (vrtb).  Guidelines on the detailed workings of the vrtb is still awaited, but rather than delay the Protocol further, it has been written on the basis of current understanding of the vrtb.  The vrtb pilots will give further clarity on portable discounts and the robustness of rural property exemptions by housing associations, and the Protocol will be updated accordingly. 
Via the Kent Rural Housing Enabler (RHE) Steering Group, the Kent Homechoice  Manager discussed the revised application pages relating to rural exceptions housing schemes.  There was concern that re-lets were not being accessed by local needs applicants and lettings were not complying with the rural cascade set out in S106 agreements.   The revised application pages should resolve this plus the RHE is compiling a list of all rural exceptions housing schemes across Kent which will promote greater awareness amongst HA providers.  The Court of Appeal decision in May 2016 relating to National Planning Policy, means affordable housing contributions can, as a general rule, only be sought on schemes of 11 or more homes.   Section 157 of the Housing Act 1985 allows for areas to be designated by the Secretary of State as ‘rural’.  If designated, this enables an LPA to put local plan policies in place whereby  contributions may be sought on schemes of 6 – 10 homes. Sevenoaks DC is co-ordinating a Kent-wide application for S157 status.

Medway UA have compiled benchmarking data for 2015/16.  This is attached as an Appendix document.

Each member continues to bring to the meetings any new initiatives they become aware of for alternative models of affordable housing delivery and details are recorded and shared with the group for reference/information, e.g. examples of where an LA has used a model (such as Landspeed in Shepway).
Graham Herbert of KCC’s Business Research team has been invited to attend the September meeting so that discrepancies in monitoring data may be discussed, understood and resolved.

Future Meeting Dates – 2016: - PLEASE NOTE MEETINGS ARE NOW ON WEDNESDAYS





Meeting Dates – 2016:





KHG EXB 2016: 9th November, HOST Required





Dates for 2017 will be shared in due course and all details will be shared on the KHG website




















PAGE  
1

